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 Before you start 
Wallpaper acclimatisation is highly recommended before installing. To do this, remove 
the wallpaper roll from the box and plastic wrapper, then place it on a safe location 
in the same room where the wallpaper will be applied to its wall. Unrolling the 
wallpaper is unnecessary. Let it breathe for 24 hours.

 Prepare the wall 
For stunning results, ensure the wall is clean, smooth and dry. Wallpaper is not 
suited for textured walls. Sand down any imperfections, bumps or glossy finishes with 
appropriate sand paper. Fill any holes or scars in the wall with polyfiller. The wall 
must be entirely dry prior to wallpaper application. 

 Glue 
Use glue for non-woven wallpaper, to be applied directly to the surface of the wall.
Start from the left or right top corner of the wall. Work in sections of wallpaper 
strips. Firstly, with a roller, apply a generous amount of glue directly to the wall 
section, where the strip will hang. For gluing wallpaper edges, use a smaller brush.

 Apply 
Unroll the wallpaper, apply it to the top corner of the glued desired wall section. 
Allow for 2 cm top/bottom excess of paper, to eventually cut away. Smooth out the 
wallpaper with a clean, dry cloth, working downwards and from the centre outwards. Once 
you reach the bottom of the wall, carefully cut away the top/bottom wallpaper excess. 
Take the next corresponding wallpaper strip and refollow the Glue/Apply steps towards 
completion. Don’t rush!

Wallpaper Application
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 Before you start 
Wallpaper acclimatisation is highly recommended before installing. To do this,  remove 
the wallpaper portal from the box and plastic wrapper, then place it on a safe location 
in the same room where the wallpaper will be applied to its wall. Unrolling the 
wallpaper portal is unnecessary. Let it breathe for 24 hours.
 

 Prepare the wall 
For stunning results, ensure the wall is clean, smooth and dry. Wallpaper is not 
suited for textured walls. Sand down any imperfections, bumps or glossy finishes with 
appropriate sand paper. Fill any holes or scars in the wall with polyfiller. The wall 
must be entirely dry prior to wallpaper application.
 
 Glue 
For contour-fit wallpaper, apply adhesive to the verso side of the paper on a pasting 
table or other long table or surface. Protect the table top from glue with plastic.

 Apply 
Decide on the precise placement of the portal for the wall. The portal has to be 
levelled precisely. If you do not have access to a plumb bob and line, use a spirit 
level instead, draw a thin straight line on the wall with pencil where the portal abide 
to. Mark the placement, the point from where the top of the portal will suspended.
Lay the wallpaper front-down on the pasting table (or other surface). Then, apply 
wallpaper glue on the backside of the paper. Let the paste soak into the wallpaper, the 
required time should be stated on the glue packaging.
  Align the portal to the plumbed line, lightly affix the top of the portal to the 
place mark. Ensure the whole length of the portal is aligned to the plumbed line, 
setting the portal precisely level. Smooth-out the wallpaper with a dry, clean cloth 
working downwards and from centre outwards. Do not press too hard, or the paste will 
escape. If the paste spills out from the edges, remove excess glue immediately with a 
clean damp sponge or cloth. Don’t rush!
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